
 

     June 2017 – District 70 Minutes 

 

Cynthia B. opened meeting at 2:30pm with the Serenity Prayer  

There were no new GSR’s Present 

Secretary Wendy is out & Lisa (alt) will be taking notes.  

Brady read May Minutes. Lisa T asked for correction because she sent GSR Report on May 10 and 

minutes reflected no report for Lisa T (La Porte Ladies Group)  

Ron motioned to accept minutes and Connie 2nd it. Acecpted 

Adreena did Tradition 6 

Robbie did Concept 6 

Connie A will do Tradition 7 in July & Robbie will do Concept 7 in July 

Cynthia gave Treasurers report. Adreena believes Sunset Group should have monthly payments since 

March 2017. She is checking w/Virginia and the group to make sure payments are being sent to the 

correct place. Brady motioned to accept treasurers report. Connie 2nd it. Accepted. 

No LCM’s present and no reports sent in.  

Old Business 

Gratitude Dinner – Next meeting for co-co hosting will be held at the July Assembly. Connie is the 

designated contract signer for Gratitude Dinner. Date for gratitude dinner is Sunday, November 12. 

Cynthia reported that they are narrowing down estimates for food. May be tacos or Italian. D-70 

estimated costs for co-co hosting is around $200. 

GSR Reports 

Connie A – Shoemaker GSR reported things are well and membership is holding steady. 

Byron – Northshore Group – still dealing with some of the same issues as previously discussed. Smoking 

has become less of an issue for attendees.  

Lisa T – La Porte Ladies Group GSR –Group attendance is steadily growing  with 25-30 ladies at each 

meeting. Annual Spaghetti Fundraiser Event for Beach Retreat will be held on Sunday, July 23 at Light of 

Christ. Group Inventory is being held Saturday, July 29 at a members home in La Porte. 



Adreena – Sunset Group – 7pm every night of the week. They are growing in numbers. She is continuing 

to encourage members to help participate in their recovery by chairing and leading meetings. Sunset 

possibly thinking about changing one of their open meetings to a Concept meeting. Camel Lodge/Sunset 

Group will be having their 22nd Anniversary celebration on August 5.  

 

Committee Reports 

Archives – Karen S. – Karen is stepping down from the position. 

CFC – Vicky S – not present/no report 

Grapevine – Karen G. – she has been attending the area grapevine monthly meetings. Lately there has 

been a new group of people who seem to not be getting anywhere. Having some trouble getting things 

done and a lot of cross talk happening at these meetings. 

Intergroup – Ron S. – Present – He had no report  

TFC – Byron – hasn’t had time to get to treatment centers – dealing with some legal matters 

 

New Business 

2018 SETA Convention is looking for volunteers to help lead one of the Marathon Meetings. Sign up 

sheet being passed around.  

GSO and AAWS taking action to secure the original manuscript (1939 copy) – 1st published edition of any 

Big Book – this matter will be addressed at July Assembly 

Cynthia wasn’t to look into possibly changing the D-70 monthly meeting day/time to help with our 

attendance. She is going to create and Ad-Hoc Committee for this matter. 

 

Announcements 

Wendy has stepped down as District Secretary. We will need a new secretary. Lisa does not want to step 

up. She is willing to stay as alt-secretary. We will vote on new Secretary in July. 

GSR Workshop for D-70 and D-81 being held Sat, June 24 9:30-2. Food changed again and D-70 cost 

should be less than what we originally allocated. 

Next meeting will be held July 16. Ron C will be presenting his Conference Report. 

Meeting closed with the responsibility statement. 


